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MEMORANDUM 

TO: North Castle Planning Board 

CC: North Castle Town Board 
Roland Baroni, Jr., Esq.  
Adam Kaufman, AICP  
Giocondo DiPietro 

FROM: Joseph M. Cermele, P.E., CFM 
Kellard Sessions Consulting 
Consulting Town Engineers 

DATE: April 9, 2020 

RE: Request for Bond Release – Mitigation Plantings Bond 
DiPietro Residence 
137 Bedford-Banksville Road 
Section 102.01, Block 2, Lot 67 

This office received a letter (attached) from Site Design Consultants, dated April 1, 2020, requesting a 
release of the Mitigation Plantings Bond/Letter of Credit relating to the site improvements for the 
above-referenced project.  The Wetland Planting and Maintenance Bond was required as a condition of 
the Site Plan Approval granted by Resolution of the Planning Board on November 19, 2012 for the 
construction of a 3-bedroom home, driveway access from Bedford-Banksville Road requiring a stream 
crossing and associated improvements.  More specifically, a Mitigation Plantings Bond was required to 
ensure completion of the mitigation plantings, as well as to maintain said plantings for a period of five (5) 
years (see attached Mitigation Plantings Bond Recommendation Memorandum, dated January 12, 2016).  
The applicant has since modified the site plan to eliminate the driveway access over the stream, thereby 
significantly reducing the amount of wetland disturbance and required mitigation.  Final approval of this 
revised plan is pending. 

The applicant has requested a release of the original Mitigation Plantings Bond in the amount of 
$41,493.84, as well as the second bond for the 5-year maintenance plan in the amount of $5,658.25.  This 
release of the Bond would be granted with the understanding that prior to approval of the modified plan, 
the applicant would be required, as a Condition of the Resolution, to post a revised Wetland Mitigation 
Bond in an amount to be reviewed and approved by this office for recommendation by the Planning 
Board for ultimate authorization by the Town Board.  If the Planning and Town Boards are amenable, it 
would be our recommendation that the Mitigation Plantings Bond be released. 
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Should you find any information contrary to this recommendation, or if there are any questions, please 
feel free to contact me directly. 
 
JMC/dc 
 
Enclosures 
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